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2 min Testimony June 17, 2024
Borough President’s Public Hearing on the Housing Opportunity Proposals
I represent the Bronx Council for Environmental Quality we ask the BP to vote No on the Housing Opportunity proposal and its draft EIS because they are fatally flawed, rely on factual assumptions that are wrong, and make no sense. This is no mandate for affordable housing, just more of the same luxury housing.
We deserve an EIS with a reasonable alternative to the proposed action. This is important to be able to choose which one has the least adverse impact on the environment. We believe it should be to build and rehab units that have a reasonable rent for the 650,000 or so people in extremely low and very low income. 
The DEIS fails to identify that purpose and need for an adequate number of affordable housing units.[footnoteRef:1]  Moreover, it identifies the “Housing Crisis and Affordable Housing” even though there are 230,000 vacant units[footnoteRef:2] in the City’s 2023 Housing Vacancy Survey proving there is not a housing quantity crisis, but an economical one. 1.4% vacancy rate is not an accurate snapshot of unoccupied apartments as that measures only 33,210 lower rental units, and ignores those that owners have kept off the market. The total number of unoccupied units is at more than 11.1%.    [1:  According to the CEQR Technical Manual: “The purpose of and need for the project should be explained clearly at the beginning of the EAS or EIS, allowing the decision-makers to balance the goals of the project with environmental concerns, if any, in determining whether the project should be approved. For city-sponsored projects, this statement of objectives or purpose should be framed in terms of how the project meets public needs and responds to public policies, such as the provision of affordable housing, . . .”]  [2:  Page 29] 

Unrealistically, there are no impacts on infrastructure. City Planning estimated the citywide housing unit range to be a mere 58,000 to 108,000 units in 15 years, which is so low it does not trigger impact thresholds on those such as Land Use, Water & Sewer, Solid Waste, Libraries, Schools, etc. 
For true racial equity, zoning laws must be developed to comply with fair housing law, so that development mitigates rather than reinforces segregation in the city.[footnoteRef:3] The mayor's plan – a little bit of housing in every neighborhood shares the plan, but does not mitigate past actions that would affirmatively increase fair housing. [3:  Racial Equity Report] 

Prepared by Karen Argenti, BCEQ, June 17, 2024 – The Bronx is the only borough with this expertise. We have attached a 5-page Statement to the Borough President and a two-page FACT SHEET Offering an Affordable Rent Alternative to the DEIS.  This has been prepared by the Bronx Council for Environmental Quality (BCEQ), a 501c3 non-profit association.  It was formed in 1971 “to establish — as an Inherent Human Right — a sound, forward-looking environmental policy regarding an aesthetic, unpolluted, environment protecting a natural and historic heritage.” We are made up of volunteers as we have no staff. 
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